
 
 
 
 July 15, 2020 
 
 
Via Web Portal  
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
Re: Dockets UE-190905 and UG-190913  

Second Quarter 2020 Revisions to Exhibit 3: Program Details 
  
Dear Mr. Johnson, 
 
Consistent with requirements outlined in WAC 408-109-120(3)(c) and WAC 480-07-
140(5) Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) provides an electronic version of its second quarter 
2020 Exhibit 3: Program Details updates and revisions. This nineteenth version replaces 
version eighteen. The update represents program enhancements, measure revisions, and 
adaptive management demonstrated by PSE program staff to effectively respond to 
circumstances created by the Covid-19 pandemic and PSE’s updated electric target, 
approved by the Commission in Order 02 of Docket UE-190905. 
 
Highlights of key revisions include, but aren’t limited to: 
 

 As part of its continuous improvement efforts, PSE updated text and table 
formatting throughout the document for consistency.  

 PSE added “Covid-19 Alert” boxes at key program discussion areas. These alerts 
inform customers and Stakeholder of PSE’s ongoing efforts to protect their safety, 
and the safety of PSE contractors and employees. 

 Several programs are running limited-time offers on measure to enhance the 
availability to customer who have potentially been impacted by the pandemic. 
Offers include, but are not limited to increased rebate amounts, lowered energy-
use thresholds, and lower baseline thresholds.   

 New measures, formerly not cost-effective prior to PSE developing its revised 
electric savings target, have been added in selected programs. 
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Consistent with WAC 480-109-110(3), PSE provided an electronic version of the mark-
up version of Exhibit 3 to its Conservation Resource Advisory Group (“CRAG”) on June 
15, 2020.  PSE also provided a useful page number reference for CRAG members to 
quickly locate key revisions. 
 
For any conservation-related questions, please contact Andy Hemstreet at (425) 424-
6918.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2110. 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
425-456-2142 / Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
 
Attachment:   
UE-190905-UG-190913-PSE-Exhibit-3-Prgrm-Details-Q2-Revisions-(07-15-2020) 
 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
 
 


